
 

Town of LaGrange  

Special Meeting:  ARIP Project (Formica/Estate/Essex) Kick-Off Minutes 

Tues 22 Apr 2025 

3:30pm at Hiawatha Golf Course and Ensign Rd 
 

Attending: Brendan Smith, Loren Schleusener, Brock Bailey, Cody Schaub, Fred Brown, Logan 
(Hiawatha manager.) 
 
Brendan Smith called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm 
 
Reviewed concerns with golf cart and pedestrian safety when folks are moving from the Hiawatha 
parking lot to the driving range and particularly the need to protect them from cars turning South on 
Ellsworth.  Fred Brown recommended a stripe be painted along the new pavement 7’ from the edge 
with ”Cart Path” stencils.  All Board members approved.  Brendan indicated to Logan that the Town 
would pay for the initial painting but that it would fall to the golf course for the future.   
 
The meeting then moved to Ensign Road where it was determined we need to do a chip seal overlay 
from Hwy 21 ~330 feet back into the road to get past the 2nd driveway.  “No Truck” signs will also be 
installed to reduce the truck traffic.  Cody needs to do some work on the west side of the road by the 
first culvert to ensure drainage.  Additionally, we need reflective posts on either side of the culvert into 
that driveway to prevent the culvert ends from getting smashed down.   
 
The Board then moved to Pat Welch’s property where he expressed concerns about drainage from the 
Town shop driveway into his driveway.  We will look at options to fix this issue, as well.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm. 
 
Brendan Smith 
Chairman 


